
u.s. Department of Labor

Occupational Safety and Health Administration
Directorate of Training and Education
2020 S. Arlington Heights Road
Arlington Heights, IL 60005-4102

October 27, 2010

Mr. Mark A. Woh1sch1ege1II
Staff Attorney
Americans for Limited Government
9900 Main Street, Suite 303
Fairfax, VA 22031-3907

Dear Mr. Woh1sch1ege1:

This is in response to your letter to the OSHA Directorate of Training and Education dated
October 25, 2010, requesting an update on FOIA #621346 regarding "all documents that refer to,
reflect or mention communications discussing the selection of OSHA's 2010 Susan Harwood
Grant Awardees," and "all documents reflecting any meeting, phone call, email, letter or other
communication including handwritten communications regarding the selection of OSHA 2010
Susan Harwood Grant Awardees," and "all evaluations used in determining the selection of
OSHA's 2010 Harwood Awardees."

Please note that OSHA originally received two identical FOIA requests from the Americans for
Limited Government. OSHA deleted FOIA #621346. Your request is now being processed as
FOIA #622027.

The Directorate of Training and Education is currently in the process of collecting the requested
documents. The receipt of this letter does not mean that your request for records has been granted.
Processing your FOIA request includes rendering an Agency decision as to whether or not to
grant, partially grant, or deny your request according to the FOIA and its statutory exemptions,
and other Federal statutes and requirements. Given the scope of your request, it is anticipated that
the collection and evaluation of the documents, as well as the eventual determination regarding the
release of the documents will be completed in approximately three weeks from the date ofthis
letter.

If you require any additional information or clarification regarding your F01A request, please
contact James Barnes, Director of the Office of Training and Educational Programs at
Barnes.jim@dol.gov.

Sincerely,

mailto:Barnes.jim@dol.gov.

